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Stoney Point Elementary PTA • 7411 Rockfish Road • Fayetteville, NC 28306 • (910) 424-6924

December PTA Planning Meeting
December 5, 2019
Stoney Point Recreation Center

Chairperson:  Mrs. Amy Garrett (PTA President)

Attendees:
Kim Witczak
Carla Chavez
Tracy August (tracy.august@ccs.k12.nc.us)
Tamika Franklin
Shivani Kohut 
Lindsey Condry
Jessica Odenbaugh
Michael Tucker

Amy called the meeting to order at 6:04 pm.

1.  Approval of Minutes:  Lindsey made a motion to approve the minutes from the October planning meeting, Jessica seconded the motion and all voted in favor.

2.  Treasurer Report (Shivani):  Shivani gave a report of the income and expenses for 10 November – 5 December (see attached for details).  Beginning of month (10 November) balance was $30,427.34.  Income was $92,529.22 and came from November Popcorn Friday, Winter Spirit Wear, Free to School programs and two spirit events.  Expenses were $612.72 (Popcorn, printer ink for fall festival punch cards, CPA, square and bank charges).  Shivani is also changing up the format of the monthly report to ensure our bank balance and check register are synchronized from month to month.

3.  Fundraising (Kim):

· Water Bottle Refill Station Update:  Kim provided the group with information on several different options (local vendors, different types of systems) and asked the group if they were interested in pursuing this. The group was definitely interested and Shivani stated that we had extra money and that this would be a good use of the money.  The group asked Kim to finalize her research and put together two options (cost,vendor, etc.) for the board to vote on.  

· Scrip Update:  The company has added an option to pay with credit to their website and is waiving the credit card fee in an effort to promote the new payment method.  Our school’s order will close on December 6th, be delivered to the school representative on December 13th with delivery to parents by December 16th.  Kim asked the group if they were okay with her purchasing Walmart, Target and Starbucks in small denominations to have them on hand to promote the program.  The group had no issues because we budgeted $300 for this.

4.  School of Excellence Program (Amy):  Initial application has been submitted.  Our focus for the project is to increase family engagement supporting student success (i.e. literacy, math, science).  No actions are required on the members part at this time, staff is already implementing some things.  There was brief discussion about how we arrived at this particular focus area which led to a discussion of the surveys.  A group member suggested that we may consider handing out the end of year surveys at the awards ceremonies if we want to reach more parents.

5.  Candy Grams (Amy):

· Orders are due tomorrow (December 6th)
· Sort and assembly will begin tomorrow night as well (Rachel Andrews home at 6pm)
· Candy grams will be delivered on Friday, December 13th

6.  Holiday Staff Luncheon (Carla):

· December 17th; Theme is Warm and Cozy.  Setup will begin at 9am.
· About 1/3 of the items have been signed up for
· Kim suggested soliciting soup donations from Panera and other local restaurants if we do not get enough parents to 

7.  Holiday Door Decorating Contest (Amy):

· Judging will begin at 9am on Thursday, December 19th
· We need 8 – 10 volunteers to assist with judging (Jessica Odenbaugh volunteered)
· The group decided on three denominations of gift cards plus a jean pass for the 1st, 2nd and 3rd place winners.  The funds to purchase these prizes will come from the excess funds budgeted for the Arts Council programs.

8.  Space Walk (a-thon):

· Kim has already begun creating artwork.
· Kim needs volunteers that are willing to contact local businesses for support.
· Kim asked Lindsey if there was any space in the yearbook for advertising and she said she would look in to it.
· Committee sign up is coming.  A planning meeting for the walk-a-thon will be set for January.

9.  General Membership Meeting:  The December general membership meeting will be held on December 17th in conjunction with the 4th grade musical performance.

10.  Teacher/Staff Monthly Appreciation Proposal (Amy for Ms. Karis):

· Mr. Tucker asked the staff to implement a teacher and staff member of the month recognition program.  Ms. Karis is spearheading this effort and has asked the PTA to donate a small prize for each month’s winner.  The primary goal of this program is RECOGNITION but the group voted in favor of supporting.  
· After some discussion, the group voted in favor of using excess funds budgeted for the Arts Council programs to support the gifts this year (2 x $10 gift cards per month).  WE will budget for this in future years.  

11.  Principal/Vice Principal Remarks:  Mr. Tucker informed the group of the programs each group had chosen for their Arts Council grants.  K – 2 chose the story teller guy (our portion is $385); 3 – 5 chose the Cape Fear Theater production of Cinderella (our portion is $400).

[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]12.  Open remarks:  None.

13.  Next meeting is scheduled for January 9th at 6pm; Location is the Rec Center small conference room.  

Amy adjourned the meeting at 7:13 pm.


Dates to Remember

December 6th – Candy Gram Orders Due/Sorting
December 6th – SCRIP Orders Due
December 10th – Spirit Night at Rudino’s
December 12th – Coffee and Copies
December 16th – Distribute Scrip Gift Cards (unless received earlier)
December 17th – PTA General Membership Meeting & 4th Grade Performance
December 19th – Holiday Door Decorating Contest Judging, 9am
December 10th – 2 hour early release
December 20th – January 7th – Winter Break
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